GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL & TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING AND DRAFT BUDGET PROPOSAL
JUNE 3, 2021                                 4:00 PM – 6:00 PM
The meeting was held at the Graham County Community Building, located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville, NC 28771
Present: Chairman Wiggins, Vice-chairman Robin Turner, Billy Brown, Rick Davis, Patricia Cable, Valerie Frapp
Absent: Meredith Jenkins
Chairman Wiggins called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm
Chairman Wiggins asked if there was any question about the minutes from May 6, 2021 meeting and a motion to approve the minutes. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the May minutes. Robin Turner second the motion. Vote Unanimous
Financial Report and Estimate of Expenditures:
Financial officer, Becky Garland, was not present, so Daniel Allison, Director, provided the Board with copies of the financial report and gave a quick budget update for period ending 5-31-2021. The Total Cash Available for Expenditures is $481,842.37. Capital Reserve has $81,066.86 and 67.38% of the budget has been expended. 
Ms. Garland had asked Director Allison to have the Board consider whether they wanted to take the Santeetlah Lake Trail expenses from Capital Reserve or from Fund Balance. The Board briefly discussed the choices and then decided to seek Ms. Garland’s recommendation.
Director Allison then presented the Board with Budget Amendment  #6 FYE 6-30-21 which included allocations for Grant Matches, Festivals and Events, Stecoah Valley Center, Community Projects-Garden Club, Advertising and Promotions, for a total of $24,346. These allocations were approved by the Board at the May 26, 2021 meeting, so the Board only needed to sign the amendment.
Chairman’s Remarks:
Chairman Wiggins stated that 7 miles of the Santeetlah Lake Trail has been finished. Once the trail is open, it will need maintenance and upkeep at least 3 times a year. 
Committee Report: Welcome Center/Office:
Robin Turner explained that the lease for the sign for the Welcome Center is still being reviewed by Ms. Garland and he is waiting to hear back from her.

Director’s Report: Daniel Allison
See attached sheet
There were no Public Comments
New Business:
Chairman Wiggins asked Director Allison to explain the request sent by Mary Griffin on behalf of the Graham County Farmer’s Market for $1500 to support a manager, (if they can find one), fund music groups to play and other groups, if needed, and supplies/replacements of items such as scales. 
After discussion, the Board directed Daniel Allison, Director, to set up a meeting with the Farmer’s Market Board members, Mary Griffin, Karen Taylor, and Terri Phillips, to discuss their request, some changes that the Board thinks could benefit the Farmer’s Market, and some possible ways for Travel and Tourism to promote the Farmer’s Market. Chairman Wiggins, Robin Turner and Rick Davis volunteered to attend the meeting.
2021/2022 Draft Budget Proposal:
Director Allison presented the draft budget proposal and went over each line item. Robin Turner suggested moving $15000 from Grants and Community Projects to Contingency. The money will still be available if needed for additional grants and community projects.
Mr. Turner also suggested having a Fulfillment Person to periodically visit each place that displays Travel & Tourism promotional material. This way, all the material can be kept in stock and placed where it can be seen in each of the businesses. He then noted that the Visitor Center retail operation should be expanded and strengthened. 
Mr. Turner asked if Travel & Tourism could help get electric vehicle charging stations placed at trailheads, like the beginning of Lake Santeetlah Trail. His question prompted a discussion about getting charging stations and the best possible locations to provide visitors with the greatest access. It was noted that having charging stations would bring more people driving electric vehicles to Graham County.
The budget ended with Chairman Wiggins suggesting possible ways to fund future budget requests. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Billy Brown made a motion to approve and lay out for public review, the Proposed Budget, with the change suggested by Mr. Turner that transfers $15000 from Grants and Community Projects to Contingency. Robin Turner second the motion. Vote Unanimous
The proposed budget will be available for public review in the Travel & Tourism office.
A Public Hearing for approval of the Graham County Travel and Tourism 2021/2022 budget will be held June 22, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.

Chairman Wiggins asked for a motion to go into closed session under G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1)(3)(5)(6) for privileged or confidential information, attorney-client privilege, personnel, and contracts, for discuss  of a potential contract. Billy Brown made a motion for the Board to go into closed session as stated. Robin Turner second the motion. Vote Unanimous
Chairman Wiggins asked for a motion to go back into open meeting. Billy Brown made a motion to go back into open meeting. Robin Turner second the motion. Vote Unanimous.
Chairman Wiggins asked for a motion to adjourn and continue the meeting until June 22, 2021 Billy Brown made a motion to adjourn and continue the meeting. Valerie Frapp second the motion. Vote Unanimous.
                                                                                            Next Regular Meeting will be July 1, 2021





 


